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Ref: NSHD/24/50426 

 
Mr Gerard Hayes  
The General Secretary  
Health Services Union (HSU)  
Level 2, 109 Pitt Street Sydney NSW 2000   
secretary@hsu.asn.au  

Re: NSLHD MHDA  - Notification of Approved Realignment | New Brookvale Safe Haven Service 

Dear Mr Hayes, 
 
I write to provide you an update on the above realignment, and advice regarding next steps. 
 
The above realignment was previously advised to you, with a formal consultation phase that 
commenced on 17 June 2024.  
 
I can now advise that following engagement and feedback from stakeholders during June and July 
2024, consultation has now concluded. Accordingly, the realignment has now been approved for 
implementation by the Director MHDA, Ms Andrea Taylor. Please see attached a final organisation 
chart that reflects the structure. 
 
Governance for this project is now via the project manager, Ms Julie Wortans. Recruitment activities 
have commenced, and it is envisaged that implementation will be concluded during August 2024. 
 
Thank you for your genuine interest in the above realignment.  
 
If the HSU, or your members have any queries, questions, or concerns regarding this, please contact 
me via email at Ayisha.Chitakunye@health.nsw.gov.au  Alternatively, you may wish to contact Gerard 
Drinan, at Gerard.Drinan@health.nsw.gov.au    
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ayisha Chitakunye 
Service Director | Child & Youth Mental Health Service (CYMHS) 
Mental Health Drug and Alcohol NSLHD 
Tel (02) 8877 4049 | Fax (02) 988 750 54| Mobile: 0428956084 
Ayisha.Chitakunye@health.nsw.gov.au 
 
Date: 6 August 2024 
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CC: Elizabeth Penman, Director of Allied Health, MHDA; Gerard Drinan, Senior Human 
 Resources Business Partner  
  
 
Encl.  Organisation Chart 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


